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SOUTH AFRICAN

SECURITISATION FORUM




MINUTES OF THE LEGAL & REGULATORY SUB COMMITTEE MEETING HELD VIA MS TEAMS CALL ON 27 OCTOBER 2022 AT 11:00 AM
Minutes of the previous meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting held on 4 August 2022 was approved. 
Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.
Matters for Discussion
2.1   SARB ENGAGEMENT AND STC FRAMEWORK FOR NON-BANKS
It was agreed at the last subcommittee meeting that a brief be drafted that will be submitted to the law firms represented on the forum to obtain a fee estimate for the drafting of a framework for the introduction of STS guidelines in South Africa. This framework will then be provided to the Financial Sector Conduct Authority (FSCA) to enable them to draft the necessary guidelines. This brief will be distributed to the subcommittee for comments.

Members of the subcommittee also resolved that we reach out to the PA to arrange a workshop where participants could discuss a range of topics that are of interest to the industry. A call has been set up with representatives of the PA for the afternoon of the 27th of October with Kurt Van Staden, Hendrik Ackermann, Gill Raine and David Towers representing the forum. 
2.2. GENERAL LAWS AMENDMENT BILL (ANTI-MONEY LAUNDERING)
HA gave feedback on the telephonic conversation with Era Gunning from ENS attended by members of the subcommittee. As a summary, the Standing Committee of Finance in the National Assembly at the end of September called for written submissions on the General Laws (Anti-Money Laundering and Counter Terrorist Financing) Amendment Bill (‘GLAB’). Comments initially had to be submitted by the 10th of October. This date was subsequently moved out since there were numerous concerns raised. 

The purpose of the GLAB, an omnibus bill, is to amend five pieces of legislation to strengthen South Africa’s Anti-Money Laundering and Combating of the Financing of Terrorism (AML/CFT) framework. The proposed amendments to the relevant laws seek to address some of the technical compliance deficiencies identified in the Mutual Evaluation Report of the Financial Action Taskforce Force (FATF) and is aimed to assist in SA avoiding being placed on the grey list. 

One of the proposals is that the Trust Property Control Act be amended by imposing certain requirements on trustees regarding FICA, by specifying information that must be kept by trustees in relation to beneficial owners in relation to trusts, requiring the Master to maintain a register containing information relating to beneficial ownership of trusts and providing access to information regarding beneficial ownership. As far as beneficiaries of securitisation owner trusts are concerned, subcommittee members raised a concern regarding the requirement for trustees to potentially having to “drill down” through structures to establish ultimate beneficial ownership.

Members of the subcommittee had a telephonic conversation with Era Gunning at ENS who confirmed that all that is required for the trustee is to keep information for FICA purposes of the parties listed in the trust deed and not to go beyond that level. 

General

Nothing was noted under general
The next meeting will be scheduled for February 2023.

___________________ 



_________________________
           Chairperson 
                                                     Date 



